FOWEY PARISH NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

Minutes Friday 7th July 2017 Fowey Town Hall Office

2pm

Present Ruth Finlay, Giles Asker, Kate Jones, Heather Hunt Apologies - Katherine Alexander, Chris Wheatley, Richard Rashleigh

2	2. Declaration of interests) Pecuniary) Non registerable) Dispensations	NONE
3	To approve the minutes of the FNPP minute	Not available
4	Matters arising from the minutes but not on the agenda	None

To review the progress of the Draft polices so far;

The sustainable transport policies have been approved.

The Quality of Life policies have been approved.

The Housing policies need some modification as advised by CC NP Officer Colleen O'Sullivan. We need to be more specific about what we build and what wewant building in the parish of Fowey. The wording in this document is crucial. A discussion took place about social housing and affordable housing we are awaiting feedback from Colleen O'Sullivan on this.

The housing needs survey was discussed. Nick Marsden had advised Ruth Finlay that the cost of this survey would be £1500. There are 77 people registered as needing social housing in Fowey however it was discussed that many people don't register due to the shortage of housing. RF Suggested the committee should look at the Saint Erme parish survey online A discussion took place regarding whether or not to proceed with the survey for housing needs. The vote was taken and it was agreed that a survey should take place starting

56 7

housing needs. The vote was taken and it was agreed that a survey should take place starting the second week in September. Also the Lostwithiel draft policy is now online and should be viewed.

Environment policy, The local landscape assessment should be returned by 18 July. Ultimately members are to read and check. RF Suggested that we should have a launch to let the community know the draft is ready to view

Economy policy. This was discussed and it was agreed that businesses in the local area would be invited to a working party to look at the needs of local businesses. A date was set for 9 September at 10:30 to 12.30 local businesses will be invited.

8	Finances .RF gave an update of our finances and the budget for the coming year
9	Website update. Justine Hambley is working on the website. KJ To provide photos. Minutes will be added to the website as part of the evidence folder. RF urged members of the committee to check the website is working property.

AOB, HH suggested asking the community centre for a notice board. HH will action this